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KEY DATES 

 

12 DEC 
Year 6 Graduation 

 
 

14 DEC 
Whole School 

Assembly & 

Volunteers 

Luncheon 

11.59am 

 

 

 

17 DEC 
APCS Presentation 

Night @ 7pm    

Ariah Park     

Town Hall 

WEEK 9B TERM 4 

Respect, Honesty and Resilience 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Last Friday saw us farewell Mrs Kathy Kentwell.  We thank her for 

all the work she did while teaching here on the Rural Experience 

Program, especially in the area of learning support. 

We are very close to the end of the school year with just a couple 

of major events to get through.  This Friday we hold our final 

assembly that is dedicated to thanking our volunteers.  It is 

wonderful the amount that our volunteers contribute and we 

thank them greatly.  AŌer the assembly we will hold a special luncheon to recognise their 

contribuƟon.   

At the Whole School Assembly we will be announcing the School Captains for 2019. Well 

done to all our candidates who proudly presented themselves for the role. 

This Friday is also our 'Colour Run' organised by the SRC.  The money raised will go towards 

equipment for our new undercover area that we will see erected next year.  The event will be 

held at the golf course and should be a lot of colourful fun.  

Intensive swimming will resume this week and we celebrate our Year 6 students graduaƟng 

primary school.  The graduaƟon will be held in the Town Hall Supper Room on Wednesday 

evening with a dinner provided. 

The major excursions returned safe and sound last week and there are some great pictures to 

view on our schools’ Facebook page.  It looked like heaps of fun. 

Next Monday evening is our PresentaƟon Night where we acknowledge the achievements of 

our students.  I look forward to seeing many of you there for a night of celebraƟon. 

JusƟn Dunn  ‐ Principal          10th December 2018  

Canteen Roster 
 

  Friday, 14/12/18      Monday, 17/12/18  

  K Davies, B Fairman     F Doyle,  A Donoghue 

Principal Report 
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School News 
Whole School News 

This Friday, we will be holding our last Whole School Assembly for 2018.  Stage 2 will be 

giving the performance and we will be announcing the 2019 School Captains as well as 

presenƟng our usual assembly awards.  We would like to take the opportunity aŌer 

assembly to thank the volunteers who have kindly donated their Ɵme to assist our school 

over the past year.  If you have assisted our school on a volunteer basis in anyway 

throughout the year and would like to join us in a light luncheon, please contact the front 

office by tomorrow, Tuesday 11th December to register for catering purposes. 

APCS ExecuƟve 

Don’t forget to RSVP for catering purposes 
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School News 

Colour Run 
Don't forget this Friday is our School Colour Run.  

All you need is a white T‐Shirt to run, jog or walk in! 

This will take the place of Friday Sport and be held at the Golf Course 
aŌer lunch. Parents and community members are welcome to support 

or even run with the students! 

 

It's going to be a BLAST!! 

 

Christmas Service 
Our School Christmas Service will be held at the BapƟst 

Church, 10am tomorrow, Tuesday 11th December. 

All parents and community members are welcome. 
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School News 
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School News 
 Ariah Park Central School  

  PresentaƟon Night 

 

Please join us in recognising our Students’  

achievements for 2018. 

 

When:  Monday 17th December @ 7pm 

Where:  Ariah Park Town Hall 

 

Students to arrive no later than 6.45pm to be seated 

with their class groups.   

Full school uniform is required. 

Due to students being required to wear full school 
uniform to the Presentation Night, Monday 17th 
December will be a casual clothes day at school. 
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School News 
Secondary News 

Secondary Excursion to Wollongong 

We set off early Wednesday morning to make our way to Wollongong. We started our day 

with a quick stop for morning tea at Yass. We arrived at Wollongong around lunchƟme and 

got to try a range of Asian Dishes at the Nan Nien Temple. Students were given a tour of 

the temple and learnt about Buddhism. Students were given the opportunity to learn how 

to do calligraphy. AŌer our visit to the temple, we made our way to the Warilla Cabins 

which was our base for the next few days. We headed out for pizza for dinner and tried our 

hand at Laser Tag. 

Thursday was an early start. Students were able to try surfing, some for the very first Ɵme. 

Whilst at North Wollongong, students learnt about the best technique to stand on their 

board and catch the perfect wave. Students got changed and headed to the Symbio Zoo. 

Students were given a tour of the zoo and learnt about all the different animals it has, their 

habitats, eaƟng and sleeping habits. AŌer our trip to the zoo, we made our way to 

Shellharbour for students to fit in a spot of shopping, have dinner and get into the 

Christmas spirit by watching the movie "The Grinch". 

On Friday, we had breakfast, packed our bags and set off to the Kiama Blowhole and went 

for a walk along the beach. Then we were headed for an acƟon packed Jamberoo. Students 

spent four hours exploring the water park and trying out all the slides. Students had the 

choice of a burger and chips or a hotdog and chips for lunch before they started the 

journey back to school.  

I would like to thank Bianca Horne, Andrew Denham, Catherine Drumore and Tracey 

Robinson for their assistance over the three days.  Please see collage at the back. 

Mrs Tidd 
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School News 
Primary News 

Year 2 Reward 

Year 2 have been working towards the class reward of a 'Movie and Popcorn AŌernoon'. 

Students will watch a G rated movie and have a snack of popcorn on Thursday 13th 

December. If you have any quesƟons or concerns, please contact Mrs Cox. 

 

End of Year 

As it is approaching the end of the year, Year 2 students will begin to bring school books 

and work home that they have completed. Please send a strong bag into school with your 

child so they are able to transport these home. 

 

Paper Mache 

The Year 2 Paper Mache project is finally complete—Hot Air Baloons! 

They look amazing hanging up in our classroom. 

Mrs Cox 
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School News 
Primary Excursion 

We were all very excited and leŌ for our Borambola Excursion at 9:30am on Tuesday 

morning . Upon arrival we had a quick recess and were shown to our cabins followed  by a 

delicious lunch of chicken and salad. We spent the aŌernoon rock climbing, having a go at 

archery and kayaking . We finished our night off with Games Galore and enjoyed fruit salad 

for dinner. 

We woke up bright and early on Wednesday morning, had a quick breakfast and hopped 

into our morning acƟviƟes of fencing, BMX bike riding and swimming. We finished the 

night off with a BBQ dinner and The Mini Olympics. 

By Thursday morning we were well into the swing of things and knew the rouƟne of camp. 

AŌer breakfast 3/4 enjoyed working as a team to build a raŌ and enjoyed racing our raŌs 

in the pool, while 5/6 challenged themselves on the Flying Fox. In the aŌernoon our 

highlight was definitely the Mud Run, some would say the Mud Run was most certainly 

the highlight for the whole camp. Students worked in teams to solve problems and move 

through obstacles as they completed the mud run course. AŌer a hose down and a shower 

students enjoyed a roast for dinner and loved running a stall at the Borambola Show. Mrs 

Jenkins, Mrs Anderson and Mr Harrison were most impressed that all eyes were shut by 

10:30pm aŌer three huge fun filled days. 

Finally on Friday we finished our camp off with a shop at the souvenir shop followed by 

morning acƟviƟes and lunch before we headed back to school. 

All of the teachers would like to thank all students for being so well behaved, pushing 

themselves out of their comfort zones and giving everything a try. Camp is a wonderful 

opportunity to bond and form stronger friendships and learn responsibility and 

resilience.  

 

Mrs Jenkins, Mrs Anderson and Mr Harrison  
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Secondary Excursion 



 16 

 

Primary Excursion 



Community News 
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Community News 
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Community News 
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Ariah Park Churches Christmas Service Times 

Anglican Christmas Eve Carol Service—6pm  

BapƟst Church Christmas Day Service—9.30am 

Catholic Church Christmas Day Service—10am 



Community News 
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Community News 
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ARIAH PARK CENTRAL SCHOOL 

1 Harrison Street  Ariah Park  NSW  2665 

PO Box 56  Ariah Park  NSW  2665  

Principal’s Email: justin.dunn@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: www.ariahpark-c.schools.nsw.gov.au  

Calendar 

Principal: Justin Dunn 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (Justin) 

Phone: 02 6974 1105 

Mobile: 0488 741 329 (School) 

Fax: 02 6974 1017 

 

Week 

9B 

Dec 10 Dec 11 Dec 12 Dec 13 Dec 14 

Intensive Swimming ElecƟves Day Intensive Swimming Intensive Swimming Intensive Swimming 

 Christmas Service Year 6 GraduaƟon Year 2 Reward Movie 

AŌernoon 

Whole School          

Assembly & Volunteers 

Lunch @ 11.59am 

Week 

10A 

Dec 17 Dec 18 Dec 19   

Casual Clothes Day   Lake Talbot Excursion 

(Year 5– Year 12) 

  

APCS PresentaƟon 

Night @ 7pm 

 

 

 Last Day of School    

 Intensive Swimming   SRC Colour Run @ 2pm 


